United States Forest Gunnison Ranger District 216 N. Colorado Street
USDA Department of Service Gunnison, CO 81230
—= Agriculture Voice: 970-642-4412
TDD: 970-642-4425

File Code: 2730
Date: April 10, 2016

RECEIVED
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
1313 Sherman St, Rm 215 JUN 2 6 2011

Denver, CO 80203
DIVISION OF RECLAMATlON

AFETY
RE: Cottonwood Pass Pit MINING AND S

Oldcastle SW Group, Inc., dba United Companies

As the Gunnison District Ranger for the Gunnison National Forest, in Gunnison, Colorado, T am
writing to inform you of Oldcastle SW Group, Inc.’s (Oldcastle) approved access to the
Cottonwood Pass Pit (Pit).

The Cottonwood Pass Road Project (FHA #CO FLAP 209(1)) falls within the Gunnison National
Forest. In support of that Project, Oldcastle is seeking a 111 Permit from the State of Colorado
for sand and gravel extraction. As administrator of the Gunnison National Forest, I hereby grant
Oldcastle permission to access the Pit from Cottonwood Pass Road (CR 209).

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ben South, the Gunnison District
Lands & Minerals Staff Officer at (970) 642-4412, or bsouth(@fs.fed.us.

Sincerely,

M%

JOHN R MURPHY
Gunnison District Ranger
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Ben Langenfeld

From:
Sent:
To:

Cc:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Ben,

Wellman, Chad A -FS <cwellman@fs.fed.us>
Thursday, May 25, 2017 3:38 PM

Ben Langenfeld; Gene.Dodd@dot.gov
Anderson, Beth A -FS

RE: Cottonwood Pass Pit Expansion

Flag for follow up
Completed

RECEIVED

JUN 2 62017

DIVISION OF RECLAMAT]
MINING AND SAFETY o

We are in support of this expansion for the project. That new area would have to have NEPA coverage and be included

in your 111 permit.

Chad

Civil Engineer E.I.
Forest Service

Gunnison, Uncompahgre and
Grand Mesa National Forests

p: 970-642-4474
c: 970-765-6991
f. 970-642-4425
cwellman@fs.fed.us

216 N. Colorado Street

Gunnison, CO 81230
www.fs.fed.us

S ] f]

iChad Wellman, Project Engineer

Caring for the land and serving people

From: Ben Langenfeld [mailto:benl@lewicki.biz)
Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2017 2:46 PM

To: Gene.Dodd@dot.gov

Cc: Wellman, Chad A -FS <cwellman@fs.fed.us>
Subject: Cottonwood Pass Pit Expansion

Gene and Chad

United'’s folks on the ground at the Cottonwood Pass Pit would like to expand the pit area to the east. This will allow
them to mine out enough material to both satisfy the road job, and generate enough fill to reclaim the site the desired
way, while removing the need to mine so far down and close to the wetlands on the west side of the site.
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The expansion area can be seen on the attached map covered by the pink shading.

Ben Langenfeld, P.E.

Greg Lewicki and Associates
3375 W Powers Circle
Littleton, CO 80123
benl@lewicki.biz

Office: (720) 842-5321

Cell: (303) 960-5613

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for the intended recipients. Any
unauthorized interception of this message or the use or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and
subject the violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message in error, please notify the
sender and delete the email immediately.



